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April 24, 2008
2:30 – 3:30 p.m., Room 1603
Present:   Frankie Alenxander, Tiffany Breger, Janice Cantua, Frances DeNisco, 
William Eddy, Roni Jennings, Diana Navarro-Kleinschmidt, Carmen McCauley, 
Elizabeth Noyes, Jennifer Ortiz, Karin Rose, Jocelyn Santos, Carolyn Smutny,
Laura Sparks, Todd Steffan, Heidi Ulrech

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. 

A.
Approval of February 28, 2008 Minutes

Motion: 
To approve the minutes of February 28, 2008 as written
1st:
D. Navarro-Kleinschmidt

 2nd:
H. Ulrech
     

 Approved: unanimous

Approval of March 27, 2008 Minutes


Motion:
To approve the minutes of March 27, 2008 as written


1st:

C. Smutny


2nd:
J. Ortiz




Approved: unanimous
B.
Old Business/Announcements
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  $50.00 was expensed in February for the President’s Reception leaving a balance of $2,078.21.  Ms. McCauley reminded everyone that several large expenses are anticipated in April.  These consist of the two student scholarships, the Outstanding Classified Award, and the additional $50.00 increase to the Sunshine Fund, which passed.  

Ms. DeNisco commented on the status of the two student scholarships.  The scholarship readers were Virginia Edwards and Ann Jones.  They have read through all submittals and have forwarded the names of the recipients to Andi Schreibman.  Both Virginia and Ann (not present) were thanked for undertaking this important task. 

2.   Committee Reports/Board Report from Todd Steffan:  There were no urgent committee reports; however, Mr. Steffan provided brief reports on the recent Board and Chancellor’s Council meetings.  The Board meeting was mainly a workshop; however, discussion centered mainly on how to improve their auditing/financial processes.  At the Chancellor’s Council meeting, discussion focused on Classified Flex Days, reviving the District Budget Study Task Force, and discussion on classified hiring processes with more information expected in the future. Todd noted much of the discussion focused on Classified staff and potential opportunities for training, etc.; which was nice to see.    

There was an inquiry regarding whether or not any discussion has occurred regarding summer schedules in terms of 4 and 5 day work weeks.  


Ms. Ulrech reported she brought the issue forward to Judy Martinez and was informed the matter was proposed to the labor management committee last month.  It is expected an answer will be forthcoming at the next labor management committee meeting in April or May.  
3.   Request for Outstanding Classified Member Committee Participants:  Ms. DeNisco noted this item would be removed from the agenda; the committee has already been formed.
4.
Request for Summer Raffle Items:   Ms. DeNisco explained the process for the fundraising opportunity basket and inquired if there were any objections to doing another basket.  No objections were raised.  Tickets will be able to be purchased in May with a winner being drawn towards the end of the month.  Ms. DeNisco volunteered to collect donations and put the basket together.  Various spots on campus will be available for ticket purchase and the basket will be on display in building 100.  An email will be distributed with information on how to donate and purchase tickets.  
5.
Graduation: Please send all stories, suggestions, and any other items deemed appropriate for a graduation speech to Ms. DeNisco.  She will be speaking at the ceremony and is seeking input from everyone.
C.
Constitution and Bylaws

The results of the voting are:  A total of 33 individuals cast votes, which were unanimously in favor of passing both documents.  Ms. DeNisco requested Heidi convert them from draft to approved form and distribute as necessary.
D.  Elections Committee:  Ms. DeNisco reported William Eddy has drafted a general nomination form and is awaiting instruction from the Senate regarding nomination deadline dates.  Ms. DeNisco commented she would like the deadline to be Wednesday, April 30 to nominate someone in an effort to keep it “short and sweet.”  An elections committee has already been formed by Todd Steffan.  It is anticipated voting can take place beginning the day after and run for a week.  It was suggested perhaps voting could begin two days after the nomination deadline.  Ms. DeNisco indicated her preference would be to see the nomination period longer and the voting (period) shorter.  It was determined the nomination deadline will extend to Friday, May 2 with voting starting on Monday, May 5 and votes counted on May 12.  

Before moving onto the next agenda item, Ms. DeNisco noted she would like to bring up l scheduling issues, especially for those going around campus seeking nominations for Senate offices.  In an attempt to begin the planning process earlier; at the May meeting, Ms. DeNisco would like everyone to attend who is assisting with planning the barbeque next fall.  This will serve to assist the new officers.  Much of the next meeting will be devoted to planning.  

A brief discussion about Convocation and College Day occurred.  Ms. Ulrech indicated she believed it is changing.  It is thought Convocation activities will begin Monday, August 18 with a possible flex day for faculty on the 19th.  Ms. DeNisco noted this may be a discussion for the next meeting, which hopefully the new Senate president will attend.  

On another note, Ms. DeNisco indicated she would like to set-up a short training session for the new officers with the outgoing officers in June.  It was clarified that it will not be a group meeting; but rather, individual’s can meet for an hour or two at their convenience.
E.  
Joint Flex Day – Spring 2009

Ms. DeNisco reported she was contacted in February by the District and Chabot classified senate’s to inquire about the possibility of combining groups to have a joint flex day in Spring 2009.  Ms. DeNisco commented on her past experience during the last joint day several years ago.  Ms. Jennings indicated that due to the projected budget for next year, Staff Development funding is unknown; it may be a good idea to “consolidate.”   

Ms. DeNisco reported that Chabot classified staff apparently do not have a formal flex day for themselves.  Currently, they have to piggyback on the faculty flex day, which most of the time doesn’t consist of items that are pertinent to them.  Ms. DeNisco noted she is in favor of combining them.    Mr. Steffan remarked that it might be a good way to obtain additional funding through the chancellor/district if all groups are combined.  

Ms. DeNisco asked for a vote on whether or not LPC Classified staff is in favor of participating in a joint flex day with the District and Chabot College in Spring 2009.

Motion:
LPC Classified staff is in favor of participating in a joint flex day with the District and Chabot College Classified staff in Spring 2009.


1st: 
L. Sparks


2nd:
K. Rose



Approved
F.
Good of the Order


Ms. Jennings reported that Karen Kit is seeking (graduation) volunteers for Friday, May 30.  For more information, contact Kit or Frances. 
G.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.
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